
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – May 12, 2016 
 

4:30 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 
3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore, Caroline Miller and Sally Cohen (via Skype). 

Moved by:  C. Miller     Seconded by: S. Cohen   

       Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of March 3, 2016 

HILTON FAMILY YARD SALE-JUNE 25, 2016 
 
Requests had been made to change the time of the yard sale to end at one o’clock.    

Participants felt that it was too late and no one was around.  We have decided to 

change the time from 2:00 p.m. to 1 p.m. 

Resolved to change the time for the Hilton Family Yard Sale from 2:00 p.m. to 1 p.m. 

Moved by:  C. Miller     Seconded by: J. Moore 

The ad for the yard sale will go into the Island Clippings in the May 23, June 6th and 13th 

issues.  We would run a small ad for the June 20th issue.  It would ready “Save the 

Date” Hilton Family Yard Sale, Saturday June 25th, 2016, 8:00 p.m. to 1 p.m. 

POTLUCK REVENUE 

Our potluck revenue to date, which includes potlucks and the Hilton Family Fun Day is 

448.50 to date.  Our last potluck for spring which was Asian yielded 42 people. It was a 

very nice turnout.    

GARBAGE BAG FUNDRAISER 

Julie mentioned talking to John Wells about sand for Forbes Park.  She also said that 

Peggy would find out what a load of sand would cost from Gilbertsons.  We currently 

have $157.00 collected from our garbage bag sales.  This is the gross amount.  The 

cost of the bags would have to come out of this amount.    

COMMUNITY NIGHT INVENTORY 



Julie and Caroline will do inventory on Saturday, May 16th.  This is a tentative date. 

ARTS AT THE DOCK FOOD INVENTORY 

Hotdogs and water have been purchased.  Three cases of hotdogs for $1.88/pkg.  We 

will need three people to man the tent at the Marina.  Julie and Sally have stepped 

forward.  Mike Cormier will also help.  Julie will ask Morgan if she is willing to help.  

Caroline will talk to Ben Pino about a deal on sausages and donuts.  We would need six 

dozen donuts.  Thirty pounds were purchased last year for ATD.   Julie will contact Greg 

Gilbertson about using his tractor to pull the trailer.  Paula will contact the Jocelyn 

Recreation Committee to see if we can use their trailer again.  Paula and Julie will go on 

June 16th and cook the sausages.  Paula will contact Rand Fiegehen about the fridge in 

the hall and if he doesn’t want the work, Julie said she would contact Paul Robinson to 

have a look at it.  The fridge in the hall is not maintaining temperature and APH has said 

that we cannot use the fridge to store the sausages, if it is not fixed.  The fridge in the 

workshop keeps running continually and will need to be looked at also. 

BIKE RACKS 
 
Julie found a company that sells bike racks.  Global Industrial.  Two racks would cost 
293.00 plus shipping and handling.  This turned out to be an American company.  Barco 
Industries has a bike rack, but to order two would cost 629.10 once the shipping and 
handling was added.  Paula will contact Frank Cole to see if he would be interested in 
making bike racks. 
 
MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS 
 
Julie Moore mentioned that two red Adirondack chairs were donated to the Hilton Beach 
Community Night prizes from Rodney Woods.  A thank you letter will be drafted to thank 
him for his generous gift.  The Sault Ste. Marie Pipe Band has been books for our 2016 
Community Night.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 4:30 p.m. on 
June 6, 2016 
 
Moved by: C. Miller      Seconded by: S. Cohen 
        Carried 


